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THE PARKWOOD STORY
One of the exciting stories of growth in 

the State of North Carolina at the present 
time is the Parkwood Baptist Church of 
Gastonia. The Pastor, Ned Mathews is dem
onstrating through the use of such tools as 
the Sunday School Growth Spiral coupled 
with a strong emphasis on the. Pulpit 
Ministry that Southern Baptist methods will 
still build great Churches. The Parkwood 
Story began in 1964 when the Church was 
founded under the leadership of Dr. M.O. 
Owens who served the Church until 1981 when 
he retired. Under Dr. Owens strong leader
ship the Church grew from its infancy to a 
Sunday School enrollment of 589 with an 
average attendance of 290 per Sunday when 
he retired in 1981. Upon his retirement 
the Church called well known conservative 
Pastor, Ned Mathews to shepherd the Church. 
Wisely building upon the firm foundation 
laid by the former pastor, Ned Mathews has 
led the Church to a Sunday School enroll
ment of 1506 with an average attendance in 
the year that has just closed of 527. The 
total income of the Church has increased 
from $240,000 to $750,000 with $80,000 of 
that amount going to mission causes which 
have doubled in recent years. In its par
ticipation in the Sunday School Growth 
Spiral which is promoted by the Baptist 
Sunday School Board, the Parkwood Church is 
one of only 8 churches in the entire 
Southern Baptist Convention to receive the 
Eagle Award 4 times in succession.

EVANGELISM
As might well be expected, evangelism 

has been at the heart of everything at the 
Parkwood church. Over the past 2 years the 
Church has baptised 173 souls. This demon
strated once again that a strong Sunday 
School program coupled with an affective 
evangelistic pulpit ministry will reach 
people for Jesus Christ and bring growth to 
a church.

HIGH WATER MARK

The High Water Mark in the life of the 
Church came recently when the Church occu
pied a new, modern cavernous Auditorium 
with a seating capacity of 1,507. This 
makes it one of the larger Auditoriums in 
the State of North Carolina. Coupled with 
the new Auditorium was a great deal of new 
Sunday School space which provides even 
more room for Sunday School growth. On the 
landmark day when the Church occupied the 
Auditorium there were 1,005 in Sunday 
School with more than 1,400 in the Worship 
Services. The Parkwood Church is located 
in a populous, bustling and growing section 
of Gastonia. It is one of the Churches that 
is setting the pace for growing churches in

CONTINUED ON PAGE FOUR

Throngs of people file into the beautiful new and worshipful Auditorium of 
Parkwood Church on opening day. The new Auditorium is to the left of the pic
ture. Shown above is one of the porticos leading to the Auditorium. To the 
left in the picture is the old Auditorium which will be turned into educa
tional space and a fellowship hall. Inset is Pastor Ned Mathews.

The new Parkwood Auditorium was well nigh filled to capacity on opening day. 
Pictured above are worshippers who are listening intently as veteran mission
ary Bertha Smith speaks. There were more than 1,400 in this worship service. 
The Auditorium has a seating capacity of 1,507.
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EDITORIAL....^ ROBERT M. TENERY

Conservative men have set idly by long 
enough while the liberals grabbed power in 
the State Convention. This year, the bold
est moves ever are being made to turn the 
North Carolina Convention to the left. 
There is an effort to move the time of the 
Convention forward to Monday Afternoon 
which, in effect, will destroy the Pastors 
Conference. There is an effort to revise 
the Wake Forest "Covenant" which many 
Baptists thought was settled a long time 
ago. We may well expect a move against the 
Christian Action League at this Convention. 
Some have tried to remove the Christian 
Action League from the State Convention 
Budget for several years now. You will 
read an article elsewhere in this issue 
about the action of Bill Poe's Committee. 
It was tragic and hurtful to the Christian 
Action League which is the only affective 
voice that we have in the State Legislature 
that reflects Christian moral standards. 
It is a tragic time to try to discredit the 
Christian Action League when the League and 
its Executive Director have just produced 
the toughest anti-obscenity law in the 
Nation and pornographers are being put out 
of business all across the State because of 
the work of the Christian Action League and 
its Executive Director, Coy Privette.

You have read about the Fruitland issue 
elsewhere in this paper. It looms big as 
one of the issues that we will grapple with 
in Charlotte. Many Fruitland Alumni say 
that if the action of the Executive 
Committee is left standing then Fruitland, 
as we know it, will disappear. It is time 
for conservative men to get to Charlotte 
and let your voice be heard. Tuesday is 
going to be a terribly important day but it 
is also vitally important that you carry 
your Messengers and remain over until Noon 
Wednesday. You will remember, that it was 
on Wednesday Morning last year when Coy 
Privette was "bumped" from the Resolutions 
Committee. It happened simply because so 
many conservative men had gone home and 
many who were there had left their ballots 
in other coat pockets or back in their 
rooms. It was a close vote but because of 
the absence of so many conservative men we 
lost a good man on the Resolutions 
Committee.

CANDIDATES

The lines are clearly drawn. The lib
eral element of the Convention had a meet
ing in Charlotte recently at which time 
their candidates were designated. The lib
erals are pushing Bill Poe for President. 
Poe's handling of the Christian Action 
League "investigation" obviously pleased 
the liberals and he at one time was a mem
ber of the St. John's Church in Charlotte 
which was excluded several years ago from 
the Mecklenburg Association because it 
receives unbaptised members. The liberals 
apparently feel that Poe will do their 
bidding. Poe is being pushed as a "peace" 
candidate because he is a member of the SBC 
Peace Committee. This is a violation of 
the spirit of the Dallas Convention regard
ing the Peace Committee because the Peace 
Committee was not be politicized in any 
way. It is tragic that a member of the 
Peace Committee is allowing himself to be 
nominated for an Office of the Convention 
and to be backed by the liberal element of 
the Convention.

The liberals will nominate Leon Smith 
who is Pastor of the First Baptist Church 
of Goldsboro for First Vice-President. 
Leon Smith is the person who co-ordinated 
the rallies around North Carolina last 
Spring for Randall Lolley and Russell 
Dilday when they campaigned so vigorously 
against Charles Stanley. In view of the 
fact that the liberals criticised the giv
ing records of men like Charles Stanley and 
Adrian Rogers so roundly it is strange that 
they would settle on Leon Smith for First 
Vice-President of the Convention since his 
church gives only 2.93% to the Co-operative 
Program.

RECORDER POLITICS

In its usual fashion, the Bi blical 
Recorder has campaigned for both of these 
men. In the November 2 issue there is a 
glowing article about Bill Poe on the front 
page under "Impressions" by Editor R.G. 
Puckett. Turn the page to the inside and 
on Page 3 there is a glowing article about 
Leon Smith and the First Church of 
Goldsboro. It is not at all hard to figure 
out that the Biblical Recorder is working 
the liberal agenda and promoting the candi
dates of the liberal wing of the Convention 
as we approach Charlotte.

It has also been reported to Baptist 
United News that Betty Gilreath will be 
pushed by the liberal wing of the 
Convention as the candidate for Second 
Vice-President of the Convention. We know 
little about Mrs. Gilreath but we do know 
that the liberal wing of the Convention has 
been pushing for the election of a woman to 
high office for the past several years.

CONSERVATIVES
On the conservative side Baptist United 

News has learned that Pastor Ned Mathews of 
Gastonia will be nominated for the 
Presidency of the Convention. He is 
President of the North Carolina Pastors 
Conference and Pastor of the great Parkwood 
Baptist Church of Gastonia, a leader in 
evangelism. On Page 1 of this issue, we 
are sharing more information about Pastor 
Mathew's ministry with the readers of 
Baptist United News. This is the year of 
evangelism. Our theme is "Good News 
America God Loves You". We need leadership 
who believes in evangelism and who has done 
evangelism. Ned Mathews is that kind of a 
pastor. We believe North Carolina Baptists 
are weary of hearing lectures from people 
about evangelism who are not doing it. Ned 
also serves as a Trustee of the Baptist 
Sunday School Board and he is 
Vice-President of the Southern Baptist 
Pastors Conference. He has a Pastors 
heart. He is for the Pastor and he 
believes that the Convention exists to help 
local churches. Ned is the man who would 
always put the local church at the top of 
the organizational chart in Southern 
Baptist Life.

FIRST VICE
Baptist United News has also learned 

that Professor Kenneth Ridings will nomi
nated for the office of First 
Vice-President. Kenneth Ridings has con
ducted revival meetings all across the 
State and has taught preaching at Fruitland 

Baptist Bible Institute for many years. He 
is former President of the North Carolina 
Baptist Pastors Conference and has spoken 
on the Pastors Conference Program a number 
of times. He will be one of the featured 
speakers on the Convention Program this 
year. Through his teaching ministry at 
Fruitland, he has had a tremendous positive 
affect upon the ministry of many North 
Carolina Pastors who have attended that 
Institution. He is in much demand as a 
speaker all across the State and his con
servatism is well known.

SECOND VICE

Baptist United News has learned that Mr. 
Sam Currin will be nominated for Second 
Vice-President. Mr. Currin is U.S. 
Attorney for the Eastern District of North 
Carolina and, along with his Staff, is 
largely responsible for the drafting of the 
anti-obscenity law under which pornogra
phers are currently being prosecuted and 
driven from this State. Adult Bookstores 
and Video Shops are being closed all across 
North Carolina due to Sam Currin's efforts.

Sam Currin has also waged a relentless 
battle against the Drug traffic in our 
State. He is not only highly qualified to 
be Second Vice-President but his election 
would be a fitting recognition of the out
standing work he has done on the moral 
front, he is a member of the Hayes Barton 
Church of Raleigh.

WAKE FOREST

The old sore of Wake Forest University 
is being opened again. Baptists thought 
they had settled the matter with Wake 
Forest with the so-called "Covenant" rela
tionship. Presently, one-third of the Wake 
Forest Trustees may be non-Baptists but 
they are supposed to be members of an evan
gelical church and they have to be approved 
by the Nominating Committee and the Baptist 
State Convention. Now, Wake Forest wants 
to change that. Baptist United News has 
learned that some names submitted by the 
Nominating Committee of the Baptist State 
Convention by officials at Wake Forest have 
been unacceptable. For instance, the 
President of a large corporation was sub
mitted who was supposed to be a member of 
the Episcopal Church. The Committee inves
tigated and was not able to establish that 
he was a churchman. He was also head of a 
corporation that is the largest advertiser 
in pornographic publications in the Nation. 
Nominating Committee members objected to 
his being nominated to the Board. Some 
close observers of Wake Forest believe that 
this refusal by the Nominating Committee 
spurred Wake Forest to ask for this change 
in the Covenant that would allow the Wake 
Forest Trustees to name one-third of the 
Trustees who are not Southern Baptists 
without going to the Convention for appro
val. It is not time to open up old sores. 
This proposal ought to be defeated. If 
Wake Forest cannot live with the Covenant 
relationship that we now have then Wake 
Forest should sever all ties with the 
Convention and the Convention should cease 
to handle any Wake Forest funds.

LET'S BE THERE

These are just a few of the issues that 
CONTINUED ON PAGE THREE
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POE'S COMMITTEE IS WRONG
Conservative men across the State felt 

betrayed when they picked up the October 26 
issue of the Biblical Recorder and read 
that a Committee headed by Mr. Bill Poe of 
Charlotte had brought a recommendation to 
escrow all funds to the Christian Action 
League until the League furnishes a job 
description of the Executive Director that 
has been approved by the Trustees of the 
League and is "acceptable" to the General 
Board. It was unclear as to what would be 
"acceptable". Poe denies that it was the 
intent of his Committee to escrow funds but 
the fact remains that there has been a job 
description in existence ever since Coy 
Privette became an employee of the 
Christian Action League. But, Mr. Poe's 
Committee did not even ask for a copy of 
the job description before they took 
action. Mr. Coy Privette, Executive 
Director of the Christian Action League 
learned for the first time of the require
ment that a job description be furnished 
only when he read the article in the 
October 26 issue of the Biblical Recorder.

The Recorder article also states that 
"the legal study indicates that certain 
language in the official documents and cer
tain activities of the League out the 
Convention at risk". However, Mr. Privette 
is not now nor has he ever been a regis
tered Lobbyist in Raleigh. The only regis
tered Lobbyist connected with Baptists is 
Mr. George Reed who works for the Baptist 
State Convention. This makes it hard to 
understand why Mr. Coy Privette is singled 
out for this harsh and abusive action by
Mr. Poe's Committee which has already done 
great harm to the Christian Action League 
and will do more harm in the future unless 
this move is challenged and stopped. The 
Christian Action League has never put the 
Convention "at risk". It is not a tax 
exempt institution and it has been admitted 
by Mr. Poe himself that what the Convention 
gives to the Christian Action League is far 
below the 1% limit established by the IRS. 
This percipitous action by the Mr. Poe's 
Committee could not have come at a worse 
time. The League needs much more funding 
than it now receives. This harmful blow 
came at a time when the Christian Action 
League was encouraging Churches to place 
the League in their budgets. The League is 
the only effective voice we have in Raleigh 
speaking on moral issues. It is totally 
untrue that the Christian Action League has 
put the Convention or any Church "at risk". 
It is the avowed purpose of the Christian 
Action League to influence legislation but 
it does not engage in political activity 
and never has. The line is very clearly 
drawn and has always been drawn. This does 
not mean that the Executive Director of the 
Christian Action League is disenfranchised 
as a voting citizen in America. The 
Executive Director has a right to express 
his personal political views regarding 
political issue but he has never involved 
the Christian Action League in expressing 
his personal views. He has been very care
ful to keep that line clearly drawn.

For the past four or five years liberals 
in the Convention have been trying to get 
the Christian Action League put out of the 
Convention Budget and defund it. It 
appeared to conservative men across the 
State that Bill Poe's Committee was working 
"hand in glove" with the liberals who have 
been trying to destroy the League. On 
October 1, a tough, new anti-obscenity law 
went into effect in North Carolina. Smut 
peddlers are being prosecuted across the

State and they are disappearing from this 
State in droves. We owe a debt of grati
tude to Mr. Coy Privette and the Christian 
Action League for the very existence of 
this new law. Every conservative man in 
North Carolina needs to make his way to 
Charlotte on November 10, 11 and 12 and 
let's put an end to this matter of trying 
to destroy the Christian Action League. It 
is important that conservative men make 
their way to the Convention, bring all your 
Messengers, and stay throughout the 
Convention until the last gavel has 
sounded.

CONTRIBUTIONS
ALL CONTRIBUTIONS TO BAPTISTS UNITED
NEWS SHOULD BE SENT TO:

Rev. Steve Sells
2735 Freeman Mill Road
Greensboro, N.C. 27406

SAM CURRIN PROSECUTES SMUT
It was about 4 years ago that Christians 

around the Nation began to rejoice thatzat 
last, something was being done about por
nography. Prosecutors in Atlanta had suc
ceeded in driving the smut peddlers from 
that strategic Southern city. The only 
dark side of the matter was that so many of 
those smut peddlers made their way to North 
Carolina. Our laws were lax and ineffec
tive. North Carolina was a haven for smut 
peddlers from over the Nation. Adult 
Bookstores with their Adult Videotapes 
sprang up like Johnson Grass across North 
Carolina. Small towns that had never known 
of such things suddenly had an Adult 
Bookstore. The situation in North Carolina 
looked hopeless.

VOICE IN THE WILDERNESS

It was at this critical time that U.S. 
Attorney Sam Currin of Raleigh, an active 
Baptist layman, started to prosecute the 
pornographers using federal laws. At 
first, few people came to his side. The 
press and liberal lawyers attacked him. 
But he and his staff of dedicated prosecu
tors persevered and began to obtain convic
tions in court.

Since North Carolina had a totally inef
fective state obscenity law, Currin and his 
staff wrote a tough new anti-obscenity sta
tute for this state to complement the fed
eral obscenity laws. With the leadership of 
Coy Privette and the Christian Action 
League, Currin's statute passed the 
Legislature and went into effect October 
1.

As a result, there is a wholesale clos
ing of Adult Bookstores and Video Centers 
across the State. The smut peddlers are 
screaming about their "First Amendment 
rights" but the Federal Courts have already 
upheld the law. To be sure, there will be 
more Court tests but Sam Currin has put

EDITORIAL
CONTINUED FROM PAGE TWO

we are going to face in Charlotte. It is 
time for conservative men to rally to 
Charlotte and STAY UNTIL THE LAST GAVEL HAS 
SOUNDED. Sometimes important business is 
scheduled for Wednesday morning. Last 
year, Wednesday Morning was a disaster 
because so many conservative men went home 
early. We urge you to make your plans to 
stay until the end of the Convention and 
vote your convictions. Be sure that you 
bring your ballots to every session. Be 
sure that you bring as many messengers as 
your church is allowed under the 
Constitution. The liberals are organizing 
across the State to get their people there. 
If conservatives fail to go, it could be a 
disastrous Convention for the work of the 
Kingdom. The Constitution states that you 
may have "Two messengers from each cooper
ating Church and one additional messenger 
from each Church for every 100 members or 
major fraction thereof, beyond the first 
100 members; provided, that no Church shall 
be entitled to more than 10 messengers." 
This is the most critical Convention that 
we have had in years. Let's be there in 
force!!

himself on the line. He and his staff are 
vigorously prosecuting the pornographers

The Baptist Building has not supported 
the efforts of our U.S. Attorney as they 
should, but Currin is undaunted in his war 
on pornographers. He is unbending in his 
belief that the Citizens of North Carolina 
should be able to rear their children in a 
Society that is free of degrading and 
debasing smut. He believes that you should 
be able to walk into a Convenience Store 
and purchase a loaf of bread and a gallon 
of milk without you and your children hav
ing to view pornographic magazines. He 
believes your children should be freed from 
this destructive influence being foisted 
upon them day by day.

PRIVETTE AND CAL
After Sam Currin and his staff had pre

pared the law, it was Mr. Coy Privette who 
guided the law through the State 
Legislature and North Carolinians should 
ever be grateful to the Christian Action 
League of North Carolina who gave prosecu
tors like Sam Currin a tool to work with 
and who continue to support and co-operate 
with him.

Sam Currin's efforts have not gone unno
ticed in Washington. He has been asked to 
testify before the President's Council on 
Pornography and he can bring much expertise 
to that prestigious national group. Thanks 
to the efforts of men like Currin, offi
cials at the highest level of government 
are now concerned about the pornographic 
plague in this nation. They now realize 
that much crime and child abuse is traced 
to pornography. All kinds of abnormal and 
deviate behavior are fueled by pornography. 
It is one of the plagues of America that 
must be brought under control. The court 
battles are going to be long and expensive. 
Sam Currin deserves the prayers and support 
of every North Carolina Baptist.
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CONVENTION TIME CHANGE
On Page Seven of the October 21 issue of 

the Bibl ical Recorder we saw a note that 
shocked us. For years, the liberals in the 
Convention have been trying to kill the 
Pastors Conference. It was tried during 
the Perry Crouch administration. The lib
erals do not like the Pastors Conference 
because there is where conservative men 
have an opoortunity to be heard. It has 
been too conservative for years to suit the 
liberals. They are not willing to give 
conservative men any opportunity to be 
heard. They want their way and their way 
alone. No one is worried about getting 
back home in time for Wednesday Night 
Services. The time change for the begin
ning of the Convention is simply a ploy to 
kill the Pastors Conference and to kill all 
conservative influence surrounding the 
Convention. In recent years, the liberals 
have not been able to elect a President for 
the Pastors Conference and they see it as a 
threat to their domination of the 
Convention.

This year we are being asked to waive 
Article V of the Constitution for 1986. 
There is no provision in the Constitution 
to waive any part of it. The whole proce

CLOUDS OVER FRUITLAND
A storm erupted among the Alumni of the 

Fruitland Bible Institute when they learned 
that the Executive Committee of the Baptist 
State Convention had passed over Alex Booth 
who has been an effective Administrator at 
Fruitland for many years to name John Bunn 
as Executive Director of the Institute. 
Many Fruitland Alumni see this as a devas
tating blow to the institution they love 
and which gave them their basic training 
for the ministry. They see John Bunn as a 
liberal person who, in liklihood, will lead 
Fruitland away from the doctrinal commit
ment which has characterized it since its 
founding under the leadership of J.C. 
Canipe. They point to a set of tapes which 
were recorded when John Bunn taught the 
Book of Exodus at Mars Hill. One Fruitland 
Alumnus said, "He explains away the mira
cles as nothing more than natural phenome
non and you may as well deny them as 
explain them away." The tape reveals that 
Bunn explains the event of Moses at the 
Burning Bush casting down his rod which 
became a serpent as being a natural 
phenomenon in which a snake is so charmed 
that it is rigid like a stick and that when 
it is thrown on the ground the shock of the 
throwing it to the ground causes it to lose 
its rigidity as a serpent. The NIV clearly 
refers to it as a "staff". The Today's 
English Version calls it "a walking stick". 
The Amplified Bible calls it "a rod" as 
does the American Standard Version.

When John Bunn discusses such things as 
the crossing of the Red Sea he insists that 
Yam Suph should be translated "Sea of 
Reeds". Again, the great modern transla
tions disagree. The Today's English 
Version definitely says, "Red Sea". The 
best that Mr. Bunn can hope for is a 
Footnote in the NIV Translation. The New 
American Standard simply says, "The Sea". 
The Amplified Bible also says, "Red Sea" 
with the term "Red" in brackets. In his 
presentation of the plagues on Egypt, Bunn 
reduces the miraculous element to little 
more than natural occurrences which were 
interpreted by Moses as acts of God. All 

dure is illegal. The Constitution can only 
be amended and that takes a two-thirds 
vote. But then, the liberals have never 
worried about the Constitution. Jim Bulman 
pointed out years ago that the Constitution 
was only becoming a scrap of paper in North 
Carolina. The liberals worry about the 
Constitution only if it serves their pur
poses. They are perfectly willing to con
test the perfectly valid rulings of Charles 
Stanley concerning the SBC Constitution but 
if Constitutions do not serve their ends 
they are perfectly willing to "waive" the 
Constitution. If the Convention, makes it 
impossible for us to have a Pastors 
Conference except on Monday Morning which 
would usually be poorly attended and we 
could not hear more than 1 or 2 speakers, 
then, for all practical purposes, the 
Pastors Conference would be dead. Every 
conservative man in North Carolina needs to 
be sure that he is in the Convention Hall 
and votes against the proposal to change 
the meeting time. The present meeting time 
has served us well for a number of years 
and there is no compelling reason to change 
it. It is more of a liberal strategy than 
a legitimate recommendation.

major translations such as the Today's 
English Version and the King James plainly 
present them as miracles of God. These 
are just a few of the things that worry 
many Fruitland Alumni. They had hoped that 
Bunn's appointment would be reconsidered by 
the Executive Committee and that he would 
simply be appointed as the Director of 
Development in which he would work as a PR 
Representative and Fund Raiser. As of this 
writing, the Executive Committee has ada
mantly refused to honor this request which 
was carried to them by the General 
Secretary after meeting with representa
tives of Fruitland Alumni.

Alumni representatives have difficulty 
understanding why the Executive Committee 
remains so adamant and refuses to work out 
a reasonable solution to this problem 
rather than percipitating a "show down" at 
the Convention. But, Fruitland Alumni are 
now very busy rallying their men to go to 
Charlotte where they hope to pass a motion 
that will either alter or rescind the 
action of the Executive Committee and 
replace it with a proposal that is just to 
long time Executive Director Alex Booth and 
acceptable to Baptists of North Carolina. 
They are urging Churches to send their full 
complement of Messengers. The Constitution 
states that a Church may have two 
Messengers for the first 100 members and 1 
additional Messenger for each additional 
100 members or fraction thereof.
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WHO ARE
THE TROUBLEMAKERS?
Baptists United News has learned that 

some Staff Members of the Baptist State 
Convention have been going about to the 
Associations saying that there are "trouble 
makers" in the Convention who are going to 
spoil the Convention in Charlotte. Let's 
keep clearly in mind as to who the trouble 
makers are. The trouble makers are on the 
Executive Committee. The trouble makers 
are working for the Baptist State 
Convention. They knew full well that the 
Fruitland proposal was not acceptable to 
Fruitland people nor to many Baptists 
across the State. Men took time from busy 
schedules to go to Raleigh to talk to 
General Secretary Treasurer Roy Smith but 
as of this writing the Executive Committee 
has adamantly refused to take any meaning
ful corrective action. The so-called 
"compromise" that has been offered to this 
date is worse than the original proposal. 
There seems to be a little handful of left 
wing fanatics on the Executive Committee 
and on the Convention Staff who are deter
mined to cram what they want to down the 
throats of Baptist people whether it makes 
sense or not - just as long as it is lib
eral and turns the Convention to the left.

The trouble makers are the people who 
sallied forth with the proposal to move the 
Convention Meeting Time forward so as to 
kill the Pastors Conference. That has been 
tried before and the people who brought 
that proposal knew full well that it would 
not be acceptable to a large portion of 
North Carolina Baptist people - especially 
Pastors but since the liberals have not 
been able to dominate the Pastors 
Conference they are determined to destroy 
it. They are the trouble makers.

Anyone who knows anything about the his
tory of the relationship between Wake 
Forest and the Convention should know that 
bringing the proposal to alter the 
"Covenant" would not be acceptable. The 
Wake Forest issue was a thorn in the side 
of the Convention for many years. It 
should have been quite obvious to anyone 
that to change the covenant would not be 
acceptable.

Some of the Convention Staff Members are 
like the little boy who complained about 
his brother. He went to his mother and 
said, "He hit me back"! There are some who 
want to pound on us and humiliate us and 
ride rough shod over us all they want and 
then scream "trouble maker" if we answer 
them back.

PARKWOOD
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE

North Carolina. This is is only one of 
several exciting stories in North Carolina 
at the present time. We believe that the 
Parkwood Church will be one of the Churches 
to watch in the years just ahead.

Pastor Ned Mathews, graduate of 
Southeastern Seminary and well known across 
the State of North Carolina as a leading 
conservative pastor, is also the current 
President of the North Carolina Pastors 
Conference. We commend Pastor Mathews not 
only for leading his church in such an 
excellent and spiritual manner but for put
ting together and excellent Pastors 
Conference Program which we will enjoy on 
November 10 - one which we believe will 
edify and encourage the Pastors of North 
Carolina.
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